CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Agenda for the Management Committee Meeting  to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 10th July, 2013.
Attendees : N.Oram, B.Attwood, P.Tustain, M.Neave, B.Hill, T.Holmes, R.Overington, D.Vaux, G.Cook, P.Daly, J.Hunt, I.Swales, I.Hamilton.
Apologies: T. Onions.
The meeting started with a minutes silence being observed in memory of the League Patron Dennis Barrett, whose funeral was held today.

Matters Arising from the minutes. 
Victory Club Trophy Cabinet situation. This is being delivered on Thursday 11th July to the Victory Club. J. Hunt offered to be in attendance when it arrives. Following discussion with the Big Yellow Storage Company, they have offered the League (Noting all our charity work) a really good deal to keep our storage room on for a further year. Committee decided unanimously to take them up on this offer and decided in the next 12 months exactly what to do with the rest of the items in the storage once all the Trophies are moved out. 
Ian H to arrange meeting with CBC to discuss pitches and other facilities in regards to our CBC pitch users. CBC were still ringing John H about pitches and changing rooms. This will be organised prior to the season starting and one or two of our CBC pitch using Club would be invited to come along. 
Trophy presented to Dennis Barrett and his family. Unfortunately Dennis died soon after as he was not very well at all, but the family especially, were very pleased with the trophy. Committee discussed a new Patron for the league and this would be decided prior to putting before the AGM in 2014 for endorsement. 
The situation regarding the Referee who made a derisory comment is still ongoing. 
The Referee had emailed the League Chairman saying “The League Secretary had Egg on his face after reporting him and then the GFA throwing it out”. 
Committee decided to place an action on the League Secretary to email the Referee informing him that only emails would be the form of communication and that only this Referees email address would be accepted. Any other email address without a change being notified would not be accepted. 

Furthermore, the Committee ruled that the Referee must issue an apology in the form of an email to the League Secretary for his comments above or he will not be offered any Refereeing assignments on the League for next season. This must be received in the next 14 days. 

This did not happen and the Referee concerned asked the League Secretary to discuss other Referees who he felt had been involved in other incidents. 

This committee decided to form a sub committee to take this away and discuss fully. This will be made up of N.Oram, M.Neave and D.Vaux. 

FC Lakeside paid the League back for the £5 worth of goods taken at the Presentation night. 

Action on all officers to provide clear job descriptions to review. Matt and Ian already completed, Matt is collating all the information. 

New Assistant Secretary – Rule Infringements role accepted by Ian Swales in regards to Alan Clayton’s decision to stand down. Ian would be acting in this role for the season until his nomination can be formally accepted by the next AGM. Action on I.Swales and M.Neave to come up with a new method of administering this process. 
Charity Cup Sub-Committee meeting from 3rd July 2013 minutes issued and accepted by this committee. 
Bourton Rovers and Hestersway United (now Trojans) informed that the suspended fines will not be imposed, but suspended fines will stand until the November 2013 meeting and reviewed then. 

Yearbook sub-committee met and agreed Yearbook requirements. This is currently with printers and will be ready to hand out at the Club meeting on the 7th August. 
Charities Cup Finals proposal to go to penalties vice extra time first voted out by clubs, so Finals will still go to extra time prior to then going to penalties. 

League Secretary.
Just really busy preparing for the new season. 
Correspondence
Letter received from Sue Ryder thanking every member of our league for the extremely generous donation which is enough to pay for 220 hours of incredible care for a patient living with a serious illness. 
Letter received by G.Cook from Maureen Calway thanking the League for the donation which was made for her late mother, the widow of the late Bill Meadows. 

Letter received from St. Johns’ Ambulance offering many thanks for the donation and apologies for not attending the AGM to get their cheque in person. 

Bobbin and Cotton running with their advert in the Yearbook again.
A late application from Priors for a reserves received after the AGM arrived too late to be considered for the coming season. 
GFA
All very quiet on the GFA front. 
They are chasing clubs who are yet to affiliate for the new season. They are also chasing clubs who have yet to obtain insurance through them via Bluefin or arrange their own and show proof to the GFA that their own meets the criteria laid down by the FA. 

 Rule Offences
I.Swales is working on his new role and will look at the list of outstanding rule offences since the last season ended. This list can be sent to clubs immediately for payment as they are offences under 5i which do not require charging in the first place. 
Treasurers Report
M.Neave stated that clubs have to return their accounts by the 24th July 2013. Action on League Secretary to notify clubs of this fact.  

Referees
P.Daly reported that he has 40 Referees registered so far. The total registered last year was 52. Pete stated that he usually gets the University students late on when they return to Gloucestershire for their new academic year. 

I. Swales and J.Hunt reported that during discussions with Gloucestershire’s Rugby Referee Chris White who recruits and trains new Rugby Referees that some of them may be interested in helping out Refereeing on our league as well once they have passed the appropriate courses. Action on P.Daly to follow this up with Ian and John initially. 
New League Rules for coming season
Rule 8N caused a lot of discussion at the AGM. (It was nice to hear clubs actually talking at the meeting and the Committee are aware of discussion on forums on this and other matters) To clarify:

There has been a major overhaul of rule 8(n), which relates to Player Eligibility.  Significant concerns had developed with regard to the previous rule, specifically the fact that it did not come into operation until November 30th and was, therefore, regarded as inherently unfair, especially to the clubs that it was seeking to protect.  The new rule stipulates that, when selecting a side, anyone who has played at least 50% of the games played by that side up to that date, is immediately eligible.  Of the other players within the club, anyone who has not played for a side of higher county cup classification during the course of the season is, also, wholly eligible.  The team may, then, also include 5 players who have played at a higher level - subject, also, to the provisions of rule 8(c).

This will also be covered again at the Club meeting on the 7th August if there are still concerns/confusion. 
Fixtures
J.Hunt and N.Oram have worked hard on the fixtures once again. They will be released after this meeting. New rule regarding Each team can, now, postpone 2 games a season at any stage and for any reason comes into force as soon as the fixtures are released. 

All clubs to acknowledge their fixtures to J.Hunt without delay and in accordance with League rules. 

Results 
B.Hill reported all quiet at this time. He is looking at updating the new folk who require SMS notification. 

Registrations  
New email address for P.Tustain - caflregsec@gmail.com. Action on League Secretary to advise all interested parties of this. 
All clubs are reminded that they must have 11 players per team signed on by 13th August 2013. Action on League Secretary to send reminder to all clubs. 

Instructions on the new on-line Registrations process to be sent out to all clubs later this week. Action on League Secretary to send out once this document is ready. 

Any Other Business
Trojans seeking a new manager for the coming season. 
A late application from a team from Innsworth received this week and therefore too late to be considered for the coming season. 

A proposal was raised and voted through to purchase a new trophy for Referee of the year in memory of John Crowther.
The committee are now a person light in regards to Alan Clayton stepping down. This would be mentioned at the club meeting on the 7th August. 

Gordon Cook attended Dennis Barretts’ funeral earlier today representing the League. A decision was made to make a donation to Leukemia Research of £100 in memory of Dennis. Action on M.Neave to make the donation and Action on League Secretary to write to the Barrett family and let them know as well as offering condolence. 

B.Hill is taking over the match notification role for the coming season from I.Swales.

T.Holmes is taking on the role of Disciplinary point of contact for League. This will involve checking the various GFA Disciplinary lists and ensure players are not playing whilst on a Disciplinary list and banned. This will help all clubs and the League. Note – There are still people on the GFA Sine Die list that potentially should not be, so this will be checked out and clubs are responsible to check this and ensure if players should not be on the list, then they are removed. This cost a club dearly last season when they played a player who was banned. 

The current Debt list is on full-time and up to date. 

Len Coles Referee of the year medal is being engraved again as the writing was not straight on the initial one. 
                      NEXT MEETING – Club Meeting Wednesday 7th August 2013 at 7.15pm
NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 4th September 2013 at 7.00pm
